

MAY, 1976

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

MAY MEETING

Date:

May 18, 1976

Time:

6 P.M. Social Hour

7 P.M. Dinner

Place:

Cathay House, Albert Street

Topic:

Energy in Canada

- Is There an Energy Crisis?
- Will Gasoline cost \$2.00/gal. by 1980?
- How is the Federal Government involved?

These questions, and others, have been stated by our members this year.

This month's meeting has been planned to deal with YOUR CONCERN re "Energy in Canada".

Our speaker is Mr. Paul Manders, one of the authors of the paper on "Energy Strategy" now in the House of Commons.

Mr. Manders, an economist, is an advisor with Energy, Mines and Resources. He will present a brief outline of where our energy sources have come from, and how they are being depleted.

He then will cover fully energy matters in Government Policy and the economic implications for all of us.

Questions on the Government paper will be answered, as will any others that are raised.

This programme has been carefully selected to inform our membership better about this whole matter of energy. Bring your business associate to this evening.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

This is our last newsletter for this ASHRAE year and for your present Board of Governors. Elections take place at our May meeting and we will select the people to work for the Chapter and Society next year. Many members offer their time and efforts on behalf of the membership and to all those that have worked during this past year, a sincere thank you. We will need many of these people again for next year and we hope, many new faces.

We will leave it to history to record any highlights of this past year in our Chapter, but since we have not located a Chapter Historian as yet, some events may go unrecorded. There is still plenty of time, however, to become our Historian.

One of the things that we achieved this year was to find out that we had lost the Dunham-Bush Trophy for our fall golf tournament. Lloyd Westgate, our winner from last fall, has his trophy room built and his friends, now more than ever, do not believe he has a trophy for it. Will the 1974 winner stand up and take a bow at the May meeting.

Traditionally, our May meeting has been Past President's night and we hope to see as many P.P.'s as possible out for this final meeting of the season.

Once again a thank you to all those who are working on our committees and to those who have attended our meeting during the year. We will see you all on Tuesday, May 18.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

In our last newsletter we discussed the nominating committee report with the slate of officers being proposed for next year. The future plans for one of the nominees for the Board of Governors, Dale Robinson, have become somewhat indefinite and he therefore has withdrawn his name. The nominating committee is proposing the following for the 1976-77 operating year:

President

Grant Wilson

Vice-President

James Black

Secretary

Bob McKee

Treasurer

Ralph Warring

Governors

Mike Acton
Roy Beckman

Bruce Findlay

Nominations are permissible from the floor at our May meeting but each nominator must have a statement signed by the nominee indicating that he is willing to stand for elected office. This statement must be signed and given to the Secretary prior to the nomination.

CHAPTER AWARDS 1974-75

At the C.R.C. meeting in Hamilton, April, 1976, Grant Wilson accepted 2 awards, earned by the Ottawa Chapter for the year 1974/1975.

- The Blue Ribbon Award presented to those Chapters that do an outstanding job in increasing membership by a net of 4% or more.
- 2) The Award of Excellence, presented to those Chapters receiving 1200 points or more on a point system based on meeting attendance, membership increase, research promotion, educational activities and C.R.C. attendance.

LACHUTE GOLF

The Montreal Chapter of ASHRAE are holding their Annual Golf Tournament at Lachute on Tuesday, June 15, 1976. Tickets for golf and dinner are \$21.00 each and confirmation of starting times is possible only when ticket money has been paid. Due to the guarantees required by Lachute, the entry deadline is May 28, 1976.

Golfers from Ottawa have a block of times between 10:00 and 11:12. Call C. Hobbs at 225-6974 for these times and this must be done prior to May 28. We have reports that most of the Montreal Chapter times are taken now.